
 
 
 
 
 

Twentymile Coal Company 
29515 Routt County Road #27 
Oak Creek, CO  80467 
970.879.3800  
 
 

October 6, 2020 
 
 
Tabetha Lynch, Environmental Protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, & Safety     
Denver, Colorado 80203 
(303) 866-3567 x 8147 
 
RE:   Twentymile Coal LLC - Foidel Creek Mine (Permit No. C-82-056), Technical Revision 

(TR20-95) 16LT to 18LT Water Transfer Pipeline, Powerline and MCC Conex 
 
Dear Ms. Lynch, 
 
Twentymile Coal (TC) requests CDRMS approval of a Technical Revision to our existing Permit for the 
installation of a pipeline for de-watering purposes from the Western mine district. The pipeline will run 
from the already existing 16LT Utility borehole to the northeast to the 18LT shaft pad location where it will 
tie into the 18LT Dewatering line that runs to the Fish Creek treatment location where it can be pumped to 
multiple locations or discharged in to Fish Creek if the conditions are compliant. The pipeline will be 
approximately 5,700 feet and consist of single walled 12 inch HDPE pipe.  
 
In order to provide power to the 16LT utility borehole, a powerline will be placed in the same corridor as 
the pipeline to transfer 69KV power from the 18LT substation to the 16LT borehole to power the pump 
placed in the 16LT Utility borehole. In addition to the powerline a 20ft X 8ft Conex box will be placed on 
the northwest side on the 16LT pad to house the power controls for the pump. No foundation or addition 
features will be necessary for the placement of the Conex box.     
 
This submittal includes a revised Maps that show the location of the proposed pipeline corridor. This 
submittal also includes a revision application form, revised text, and a bond estimate for the proposed 
project.  
 
We appreciate your consideration and cooperation in facilitating timely review and approval. Once you 
have had opportunity to review the accompanying information, please feel free to contact me with any 
questions or to discuss related matters. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Miranda Kawcak 
Environmental Manager 
 
 


